Dartmouth College HANOVER · NEW HAMPSHIRE · 03755



July 1, 1970

Mr. Richard A. Joseph 643 N. Kingsley Drive Los Angeles, California 90004

Dear Rich:

I have your letter of June 20. I am sorry that I didn't receive it before I left for California so that we could have had a telephone visit while I was in the Los Angeles area over the weekend.

Although Mrs. Chamberlin is abroad at the moment and I do not have the exact details of our various funds available, I am under the impression that we do have \$500.00 in the Hill Loan Fund and am prepared to offer you a loan of that amount. This amount is, of course, in addition to the thousand-dollar grant already made to you.

I'm sorry to hear of your difficulties with the police and shall be interested to hear of the outcome.

If all goes well, I hope to return to Oxford next June for the Quatercentenary of Jesus College and shall hope to see you over there at that time.

Yours sincerely,

William E. Slesnick, Chairman Committee on Graduate Fellowships

WES/mlm